FAUNTLEROY COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Fauntleroy Community Association
Business Meeting Minutes - DRAFT

Fauntleroy Schoolhouse & Zoom
March 14, 2023

Board:

PRESENT ABSENT PRESENT | ABSENT

X Catherine Bailey X Frank Immel

X Bruce X Susan Lantz-Dey
Butterfield

X Mike Dey X Diana Spence

X Alan Grainger X Nils von Veh

X David Haggerty X Bill Wellington

X Kris llgenfritz X Marty Westerman

Guests:

Captain Martin Rivera - SPD

Candace Blue and Scott Wiesemann - FCA Egg Hunt and Pumpkin Directors
Eric Gould and Dwight Gaut

Kathy Mutchler

Prior to Mike Dey calling the meeting to order, Alan Grainger thanked Bill Wellington for keeping the
online meeting option going during 2023.

Mike called the meeting to order at 7:04.

Minutes - February 14, 2023 previously were submitted and reviewed. Catherine Bailey moved to
approve the minutes as submitted. Susan Lantz-Dey seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

SW Police Precinct update - Captain Martin Rivera led the review of the statistics and discussion. The
first topic he discussed was the statistics for the Fauntleroy neighborhood. Overall, the crime statistics
are at or below 2022 levels. Vehicle theft is higher especially with Kia and Hyundai models, although all
models are being stolen. Comparison thefts are YTD - 19 vs 12 in 22.

He explained that the new four - ten (four days a week and ten hours per day per officer) gives officers
time to patrol each day. There is a consistent emphasis on the Roxhill Park safety as well as the
Westwood Village emphasis that has been mentioned at prior meetings.

Catherine will reach out to Jennifer Danner to confirm SPD’s attendance at the Annual Meeting and Food
Festival on March 21.

Not in order, comments for Capt. Rivera arose after he had left the meeting. Mike would like Capt.
Rivera to more specifically comment regarding the PEO officers’ schedule to come out and read license



plates in the RPZ. Mike would like to know if the PEO officers have devices to read the license plates.
Mike also suggested that an article about the new RPZ be included in the next Newsletter.

Old Business
Follow up to SDOT walk around and RPZ. Catherine has sent another email to SDOT and has not heard
back from SDOT.

Spring Egg Hunt - Candace Blue and Scott Wiesemann, as Chairs of the Spring Egg Hunt and Pumpkin
Search, led the discussion. The Spring Egg Hunt will be Saturday, April 1, 2023 from 1-4 in the
Schoolhouse Backyard. Candace and Scott are recruiting volunteers for the Egg Stuffing Party on March
25, 2023, 4:30 at their house. Their address is 4005 SW Henderson St. Volunteers are also needed to
hide the eggs in the Schoolhouse backyard on April 1, 2023 from 11:30-12.

FCA will need volunteers to staff the FCA table at the Egg Hunt from 1 - 4.

Candace and Scott will be hosting a table at the Annual Meeting and Food Fest with flyers and
descriptions of each event.

West Seattle Blog Candidate Forum - Patrick Sand was unable to attend the meeting. He sent an email
prior to the meeting detailing the Forum. The Blog is searching for a location. The Forum will be held
sometime in the first two weeks of June. The deadline for candidates to file is May 19. Patrick also
asked FCA to think about what information it would like to share at the FCA table as a sponsor of the
Forum. David will reach out to the WSBlog to see if it would be interested in using the Hall at Fauntleroy
for the Forum.

Food Fest and Annual Meeting - David reminded everyone that the Food Fest (“FF”) and Annual meeting
will be Tuesday, March 21, 2023 beginning at 6 pm. Food vendors at the FF are Tuxedos and Tennis
Shoes, Nola’s, Unsweetened Tooth, Daystar, Endolyne Joe’s and Wildwood Market. Frank Immel was
contacting two other food vendors. Mike will touch base with Frank and confirm with David if either
food vendor will be attending. The confirmed community tables are Fauntleroy Children’s Center,
Fauntleroy Schoolhouse, Watershed Council, Rainwise, Fauntleroy Church, Seal Sitters, Artswest,
Fauntleroy Community Association, Fauntleroy Fall Festival, MOCA, Emergency Preparedness Hub, South
West Police Precinct. Kris will SPL SW Branch if it would like a table. Martin Westerman to reach out to
Metro and West Seattle Bike Connections to see if either would like a table. Frank will create a business
organization table. Mike will find out if several additional signs can be printed quickly to display in the
neighborhood on the sandwich boards. All Board Members are encouraged to tell their neighbors about
the event and invite any and all neighbors. Bruce Butterfield has sent out invites to elected officials. He
will confirm with Mike if any of the officials will be attending.

FCA Board should arrive by 5:15 on March 21. If anyone has announcements for Mike to read at the
meeting, please send them to Mike by Sunday, March 19.

Ferry Dock - the three boat schedule will commence within the month.
District 1 update - Bruce recapped the most recent meeting. Emergency Network held a successful

reunification event at Gatewood Elementary to work with parents and students to ensure safely
reuniting after an emergency. Emergency hubs - Cindy Barker will be at the Annual Meeting with a table



to detail further. Candidate Forum questions for the candidates should be sent to Bruce for the District 1
members to ask the candidates. It feels there will be more questions asked in this format.

FCA Treasurer - Mike opened up the discussion that the FCA Board is in need of a treasurer. Board
members are encouraged to talk to prospective new members at the Annual Meeting. A Board
Recruitment Party may be scheduled later in the Spring.

Lincoln Park Children’s Play Area - Bill has created a website to document the delays in the replacement
of the play structure that was taken down six years ago in the south end of Lincoln Park. He has not
received any feedback from the Seattle Parks Department on the timing to replace the structures. The
website is www.wheresourplayground.org. Bill will reach out to the Friends of Lincoln Park to find out if
that group is aware of the replacement timing. Bill will report back his findings at the next meeting.

Action items.

1. Mike will reach out to Capt. Rivera with the questions regarding the PEO in the RPZ. Mike will

write the article about the new RPZ for the next newsletter.

2. Candace and Scott are recruiting volunteers for the egg stuffing party on March 25 and the egg
hiding party on April 1 from 11:30 - 12.
David will ask the WSBIlog if it would be interested in hosting the candidate forum at the Hall.
Mike will ask the printer if new signs can be printed in time for FF.
All Board members are asked to spread the word about the FF in his/her neighborhood.
Kris will ask SPL if it is interested in a table.
Marty will ask Metro and WS Bike Connections to see if either would be interested in a table.
Any announcements for the Annual Meeting need to be sent to Mike by Sunday, March 19.
Questions for the candidate forum will need to be sent to Bruce prior to the forum (date tba).

LN U AW

Bill moved the meeting to be adjourned. Marty seconded it. The meeting was adjourned at 9:09 pm.
The next meeting is April 11, 2023 at 7 pm in the Schoolhouse.
Respectfully submitted,

Kris llgenfritz
Board Secretary


http://www.wheresourplayground.org

